
APPENDIX D 

 

Authorization of New Capital Improvements Project – The University of North Carolina at 

Greensboro 

 

 The Board of Trustees of the University of North Carolina at Greensboro has requested 

authority to construct a bell tower on the UNCG campus.  The project is estimated to cost 

$500,000 and the tower will be built in the plaza on the northwest corner of the intersection of 

Spring Garden Street and College Avenue.  Construction will be accomplished by leasing State 

land to the UNCG Excellence Foundation for the period required to complete the project.  At the 

end of the construction period, the State would accept the completed project as a gift-in-place. 

 It is recommended that the request of the Board of Trustees be approved and that it be 

transmitted to the Council of State for final action. 


